

NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

FOUNDED 1960

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. (except July & August) AT NORTH YORK

MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL, 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

MAIL ADDRESS — NORTH YORK COIN CLUB, P.O. BOX 294, STATION A., WILLOWDALE, ONT. M2N 5P0

MEMBER:

CANADIAN NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION ONTARIO NUMISMATIC ASSOCIATION

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY MARCH 24th. 1981.

GUEST SPEAKER: W.H.McDONALD

A past president of the Canadian Paper Money Society and known world wide in the paper money field of numismatics, Bill, a banker, is presently the General Chairman of Interpam'81. the International Paper Money Congress, Which is being held in Toronto July 15th.-18th. Mr McDonald has a very full schedule and we are fortunate in having him as our guest speaker on March 24th. Plan to attend.

LAST MEETING: President Harvey Farrow welcomed the members and guests to our 21st. Anniversary Meeting, then called on secretary Lucille Colson to read the minutes of the January meeting, which were approved and adopted.

ON TIME ATTENDANCE DRAW: Mr. J.A.Pratt's name was drawn, as he was not in attendance, the prize will be \$6.00 this month.

Alan Cornish gave a report on the progress of the Coin Week Canada Committee.

John Regitko was asked to say a few words about the C.N.A. Convention in July. He reported that plans were well underway for an exciting convention that is going to be bigger and and better than ever.

Fred Jewett gave an update on the upcoming O.N.A. Convention to be held at the Skylon Tower in Niagara Falls, April 24-26th. stating that there will be a substantial auction during the convention conducted by Tony Carrato, Owner of the 1911 Dollar and George Shave.

The President accepted a trophy on behalf of the Club, donated by Mr. Jewett. The trophy to be known as the "Peoples Choice Trophy" will be awarded annually at our annual show to the person displaying at our show, and whose exhibit is voted by the general public to be the "Best of Show".

The feature event of the evening was a talk and slide presentation of Architectural Medals by Paul Johnson. Paul's slides brought out some of the fine detail and a three dimensional effect of the exterior and interior of some of the great cathedrals and other buildings of Europe. Paul is to be congratulated on his excellant presentation and for the research he has done in this little known but facinating form of numismatics. After answering many questions, Paul was thanked by President Harvey Farrow.



NORTH YORK COIN CLUB

FOUNDED 1960

MONTHLY MEETINGS 4TH TUESDAY 8 P.M. (except July & August) AT NORTH YORK

MEMORIAL COMMUNITY HALL, 5090 YONGE STREET, WILLOWDALE, ONTARIO

MAIL ADDRESS — NORTH YORK COIN CLUB, P.O. BOX 294, STATION A., WILLOWDALE, ONT. M2N 5P0

Two charter members of North York Coin Club, Mrs Graham and Harvey Farrow, who have been with the club continuously during its twenty-one years, were on hand to celebrate the club's 21st. Birthday. Abirthday cake made from two large cakes was served with other refreshments by Jean Orr.

After the refreshments, the Juniors box was passed and the raffle held. The winners of raffle prizes were; MurrayBaigent, Frank Dennis, Ron Postill, Mrs. Graham, Dan Bowyer, Ernest Genoska, Albert Kasman, Lucille Colson, Mrs. Beatty, and Norm Belsten.

A forty lot auction was conducted by Glen Williams assisted by Basil Latham.

NEW MEMBERS: The following have made application for membership; Douglas E. Kekewich, Islington, Ont. Bill VanLaethem, Toronto, Ont. Mr. & Mrs. Silvio Viti, Stouffville, Ont. Leon Saraga, North York Ont., Danny Wiseman, Don Mills, Ont. Arnie Goldstein, Toronto, Ont. When approved by the membership, they will become members #377, #378, #379, #380, #381, #382 and #383.

Coin Week Canada: PROCLAMATION: Mayor Mel Lastman has signed a Proclamation proclaiming the week of April 6-11th. "Coin Week Canada;" in the City of North York. This is a great boost to our hobby. Your Coin Week Canada Committee are busy arranging locations and planning displays. Show them your support by volunteering an afternoon or evening to man the displays.

ANNUAL SHOW AND EXHIBITION. Our annual show held on March 7th. was a great success. The bourse dealers reported that they had done well. All the exhibit space was filled, and we had a good crowd all day. Our thanks to all those who put in exhibits. The exhibit winners were; Russ Brown 1st, May Bunnett, 2nd., and Norm Belsten, 3rd. May Bunnett's exhibit was voted the "Best of Show" by the peoples choice ballot. The draw prize winners were; Mrs. M. Kosick, Bob Porter, Don Bunjevvac, Paul Johnson, (2), Ted Boxall, Mrs. I. Young, Alan Cornish and Bill VanLaethem. Our thanks to all those who worked to make the show a success To Jean Orr and her helpers in the snack bar, Mrs. Graham at the reception table, Frank Dennis and Dave Addison and Glen Williams at the information table, To Bob Porter & Elmer workman for doing the judging, To Dan Bowyer, Lucille Colson Mrs. Beatty, John Regitko and to Harvey Farrow, Show Chairman. As it says on the 1943 tombac nickel in morse code. "We win when we work willingly".

COMING EVENTS:

March 20-22nd.1981. The Toronto International Coin Convention, at the Rodeway Inn, 1926-2000 Lakeshore Blvd. West. Toronto,

COIN WEEK CANADA: April 6th-11th, City of North York, Ontario.